
CITY OF WILLARD 

INTERNAL MEMORANDUM 

DATE: September 3, 2025 

TO: Mayor Smith and BOA  

FROM: S. D. Bodenhamer 

RE: Sanitary Sewer Project Status 

COMMUNITY FUNDING PARTNERSHIP (94 Lift Station and Force Main) 

Status of components: 

 Bidding 

o The bidding process is going well with no major concerns. 

o Currently 15 Contractors have obtained plans and specifications, which is a higher-than-

normal response, with a high interest in the project.  Hopefully this will result in 

competitive bids. 

o Plans and specifications have been obtained by 7 product suppliers. 

o An addendum to the plans and specifications has been issued to address some minor 

product/procedure concerns by contractors and suppliers. 

o Bid opening is scheduled for September 17. 

 

 

MEADOWS CONNECTION TO CITY OF SPRINGFIELD 

Status of components: 

 Up sizing of gravity trunk main. 

o Allgeier Martin has been in communication with the Missouri Department of Natural 

Resources regarding the upsizing of the gravity main from 12-inch to 15-inch diameter. 

They  have given verbal approval and agreed that the upsizing of the gravity main can be 

indicated on the “as-built” plans.  We expect written confirmation in the near future. 

o Plans and specifications reflecting the up sizing of the gravity main have been completed.  

Any further action regarding the Meadows Connection is on hold during the bidding 

process for the 94 Force Main and Lift Station improvements. 


